
Update for key stakeholders 

12 August 2022  

  

Vaccination   

You can view all vaccination information and other COVID data on the Public Health Scotland COVID 
dashboard.   

  

Skye incident   

You may be aware of a series of incidents on Skye and in Wester Ross on Wednesday, resulting in 
the tragic death of one person and injuries to three others. We are treating some of the injured at 
Broadford and Raigmore hospitals.    

A man has been arrested in connection with all of the incidents, which are being treated as linked. 
Police have stated that there is no threat to the wider community and stressed that such incidents 
are extremely rare. Given the size of the investigation, considerable police presence is expected to 
remain for the near future.   

  

NHS Highland is working alongside Police Scotland to support the local community. For help coping 
with stress following a major incident, people can call 111 and talk to a Psychological Wellbeing 
Practitioners. These are specially trained advisors who can offer advice on coping with what has 
happened, or they can recommend and connect people to a range of local support services. This 
leaflet may also be helpful for people who have been involved in, or affected by a traumatic 
incident.   

  

Anyone with any information regarding the incidents is asked to call 101, quoting reference 0713 of 
10 August, 2022, or call Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111.   

  

Ransomware attack   

In last week’s Stakeholder Update we reported a disruption to some digital services. Scottish 
Government have released the following statement:   

  

We are aware of a ransomware attack on one of NHS Scotland’s IT suppliers systems. We are 
working with all relevant organisations, including health boards, and collaboratively on a 



four nations basis with the National Cyber Security Centre and the supplier, to fully 
understand potential impact. Scottish Government resilience officials are closely monitoring 
the situation and keeping Ministers updated, and continuity plans have been implemented.   

  

Feedback                           

If you have comments or queries please contact nhshighland.feedback@nhs.scot   

  
 
 


